From: Murphey, Patrick 
Sent: Monday, February 29, 2016 9:25 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: RE: travel authorization

Steve, I got back in town on Saturday afternoon and I am back in the office today. Please see my responses below:

i) No gifts or honoraria were accepted nor even offered.

ii) Recap of program and trip is as follows: I am one of 30 individuals enrolled in the Civic Leadership Academy at the University of Chicago. My application to the program, and subsequent participation, was pursuant to a recommendation to do so from the Commissioner of DPD and Zoning Administrator. My participation in the six-month program comes at no expense to the city, aside from my not being required to use vacation days to fulfill both classroom obligations and the time missed from the office for this trip to New Delhi. 29 of the 30 enrollees travelled to New Delhi, along with three administrators from the University of Chicago. All travel expenses, lodging and meals were paid for by the University of Chicago for all 29 enrollees; any additional food, sightseeing, souvenir purchases or other similar expenses were paid for by me personally. The trip was designed to introduce the enrollees of the Civic Leadership Academy to various public and private officials in New Delhi to discuss issues relevant to the management of large scale urban issues in major metropolitan areas. The nine day trip included numerous tours of various areas of New Delhi, as well as, meetings with government and non-government personnel and the review of best practices implemented throughout New Delhi.

iii) See attached.

Thank you again for your assistance on this.

Patrick Murphey

Assistant Commissioner
City of Chicago
Department of Planning and Development
